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FROM YOUR PRESIDENTS 

 

 

Can you believe Fall is upon us? With the 

beautiful crisp weather comes the first 

membership meeting of our centennial year! 

This first meeting is a “don’t miss” with a 

talk by Dr. James Laney, former President of 

Emory University and former U.S. 

Ambassador to South Korea.  

A huge thank you to Ann Marie and Louise 

for the fantastic Fall Welcome. With great 

food provided by the board, several members 

brought guests, and we got our beautiful 

yearbooks and tri-fold flyers. Thank you, 

Joanie and Susan, for your work all summer 

to get those yearbooks put together. 

The committees are forming for our 

centennial gala, stay posted to hear more as 

the date draws near. And don’t forget to mark 

your calendars for January 19th. 

Looking forward to seeing you on October 

23rd! 

 

Dee Zesiger and Lex Gilbert 

 
 

 Share the Care for October 

Community Advanced Practice Nurses, Inc.—

Founded in 1998, Community Advanced Practice 

Nurses, Inc. (CAPN) is a non-profit organization that 

provides free primary healthcare and mental/ 

behavioral health services for homeless and medically 

under-served families, women and children in 

metropolitan Atlanta. CAPN provides care through 

clinics that are co-located within homeless shelters. 

The organization’s mission is to strengthen the ties of 

people who are medically under-served. Healthy 

independence is promoted through healthcare 

delivered with acceptance, compassion, and 

sensitivity to an individual’s life circumstances. The 

organizations purposes are to: 1) provide 

opportunities for patients to learn healthy adaptive life 

skills; 2) creative a climate of supportive healthcare 

encounters; 3) advocate for the needs and services of 

the target population; 4) promote collaborative 

relationships with agencies serving the needs of target 

population; and 5) foster an environment conducive to 

learning for healthcare and social service students and 

professionals. 

 Needs: Advil and Tylenol (55% of CAPN’s patients 

are children and youth; 78% of CAPN’s adult patients 

are women). Checks may be made 

to Community Advanced Practice Nurses, Inc. 

 

   

 



  

 

2018-2019 Schedule 

All meetings at 10:00 a.m. at Houston Mill House unless otherwise indicated 

10/16/18 Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

10/23/18 Membership Meeting 

James T. Laney, PhD, former President of Emory University, former Ambassador to South 

Korea: Topic: Korea 

10/23/18 Past Presidents’ Lunch (following meeting, Petite Auberge) 

11/13/18  Membership Meeting 

Cheryl Murphy, board member Emory School of Nursing, longtime member of EUWC: 

Topic: EUWC – Then and Now 

12/4/18 Holiday Brunch (HMH upstairs) 

1/8/19  Board Meeting 

1/15/19 Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

1/19/19 Centennial Anniversary at Druid Hills Country Club 

1/22/19 Membership Meeting 

Peter W. Roberts, PhD, Professor of Organization and Management Goizueta Business 

School, Topic: Social Enterprise at Goizueta – Grounds for Empowerment Program 

2/19/19 Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

2/26/19 Membership Meeting 

Cory Keyes, PhD, Winship Distinguished Research Professor, Department of Sociology, 

Topic: Flourishing: Positive Psychology and the Life Well-Lived 

3/19/19 Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

3/26/19 Membership Meeting 

Taina Figueroa, Fellowship recipient 2018, founding President of Emory Latin@ Graduate 

Student Association, PhD Candidate Department of Philosophy 

4/6/19  Scrumptious Saturday at Louise Freer’s house from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

4/16/9  Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

4/23/19 Membership Meeting 

Tia N. Williams, ME.d, Program Coordinator, Center for Women, Emory University. Topic: 

Women at Emory Today 

5/7/19  Spring Luncheon (HMH upstairs) 

5/21/19 Board Meeting 

  Summer Tuesday Tastings TBD 

 



 

INTEREST GROUPS 

 
Friday Morning Book Club. Is meeting on Oct 26 to discuss Hotel on the Corner of Bitter and Sweet by 

Jamie Ford.  contact Margaret Foust 

First Thursday PM Book Club; This book club will meet on Thursday November 1 at 12:30 pm.   We 

will be discussing The Next Jim Crow, by Michelle Alexander and Michelle McCool.  December's 

selection will be The Nakano Thrift Shop by Hiromi Kawakami.  We meet at members' homes, bring a 

sack lunch, and enjoy dessert after the discussion.  For information about this Book Club, contact 

Joanie Edmondson at 404-325-1432 For inquiries, please contact Joanie Edmondson  

Contract Bridge group meets the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month at the Mason Mill Recreation Center 

(340 McConnell Dr.) from 10:00 AM to 2:30 PM. For more information, contact: Missy Cody or Cathy 

Findley. 

Tuesday Tastings:  meet with friends for lunch at neighborhood restaurants on the 3rd Tuesday of the 

month.. contact: Nicole Mills 

 

Lunch and a movie: join members for a movie and conversation 

 

Handwork Group: (Quilting, Knitting, Beading etc.) We meet at 1:30- PM on the 2nd Thursday of 

each month at Intown Quilters 1058 Mistletoe Road Decatur.  Contact: Barbara Froehlich 

 

Field Trips: Carolyn Arakaki and Jackie Walker  put together several wonderful trips last year.  If you 

have suggestions for field trips this year, please reach out to them. 

The Amani Women Center.  EUWC specifically supports the Sewing Academy whose mission is to teach 

women to sew to promote independence, self-sufficiency and employment. Products are for sale in the 

Amani Store.  This group coordinates donations and contact between the EUWC and Amani.  Contact: 

Mary Emma MeConaughey 

 

 

 

 

CALLING ALL PAST PRESIDENTS! 

Once again, our celebrated Past Presidents will gather for lunch on Tuesday, October 23, following 

our monthly membership meeting.   We will dine together at Petite Violette restaurant on Clairmont 

Road.   They are expecting us as "EUWC Presidents."  We're hoping you will be at the membership 

meeting at 10 am, then we can make it to lunch by 12:30 pm. 

Margaret Foust and Joanie Edmondson are organizing this traditional get-together and look 

forward to seeing you all!  Please call or email your RSVP to Joanie by Saturday, Oct. 

20.    Call:  404-325-1432   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Your Membership Chairs: 

 

     Our Annual Fall Welcome was a delightful event with 45 ladies attending. We had five 

guests join us for the gathering as well as Samantha  

Hubbard, our Rollins School for Public Health Scholarship recipient. We would like to 

welcome two new EUWC members. They are 

Elisabeth(Betsy) Lunz and Misty Haxton( Senior Associate Director, Advancement and 

Alumni Services at Emory). Thank you again to all  

the members who provided our delicious buffet. 

A terrific start to this special year!! 

 

Ann Marie and Louise 
 

Request from Teri Hopkin 

Do you know if a member who is ill?  Injured?  In need 

of a little cheering up? A member’s death? Death in a 

member’s family?  Please contact me so that I may 

correspond with her on behalf of the membership. 

Reach me at thopkin@ aol.com. Please phone or text 

to 404-617-5172.   Thanks!  Teri Hopkin 

New Address: 

Dee Zesiger 

2677 Lawrenceville Hwy 

Unit 305 

Decatur, Ga. 30033 

Phone:(740) 707-7986 
 

Correction to the Yearbook. 

Handwork group meets in the 2nd 

Thursday starting at 1:30 

http://aol.com/
tel:404-617-5172


2018-2019 EUWC Officers                                                       

PRESIDENTS                                                                         
Lex Gilbert, Dee Zesiger 
 
FIRST VICE PRESIDENTS 
MEMBERSHIP 
Louise Freer, Ann Marie Factor 
 
SECOND VICE PRESIDENTS 
YEARBOOK 
Joanie Edmondson, Susan Neel 
 
THIRD VICE PRESIDENT 
NEWSLETTER 
Barb Froehlich 
 
RECORDING SECRETARY 
Teri Hopkin                  
 
TREASURER 
Martha Catherwood 
 
PARLIAMENTARIAN 
Bette Walton 

 

Committee Chairs 

 
ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 
Sharon Gunn  
 
ARCHIVES 
Cheryl Murphy, Barbara Hund, Carol Penn 
 
ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 
Cheryl Murphy NEED 2 MORE 
 
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 
Teri Hopkin 
 
EGGLESTON       
Kay Nicolaysen 
 
FIELD TRIPS         
Jackie Walker, Carolyn Arakaki 
 
FINANCE   Martha Catherwood, Joanie 
Edmondson, Bette Walton 
 

GRADUATE FELLOWSHIP    
Bette Walton, Barbara Hund 
 
 
HOSTESSES            
Phyllis Gareis, Missy Cody                
 
LONG RANGE PLANNING      
Rosalie Cooper, Joanie Edmondson, Ann Marie 
Factor, Louise Freer, Barbara Hund, Judy Michna, 
Martha Catherwood 
 
 
MEMBER COMMUNICATION      
Martha Catherwood 
 
MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND      
Cheryl Murphy, Carol Penn 
 
OXFORD LIAISON                                                   
Carol Penn 
 
PHOTOGRAPHY        
Joanie Edmondson, Sharon Gunn, Susan Neel      
NEED AT LEAST ONE MORE 
 
PROGRAM                 
Judith Piat       NEED ONE MORE 
 
PUBLICITY  
 
SCHOLARSHIPS         
Rosalie Cooper, Vanessa Wardi  Co-chairs 
 
SHARE the CARE        
Cheryl  Murphy, Alma Owens 
 
SPRING LUNCHEON 
 
TUESDAY TASTINGS     
Nicole Mills 
 
GRAPHIC DESIGN         
Bev Gunderson   
 
 
WEB MASTER               
Susan Neel 

 

 

 

 

 



                                               Fall Welcome 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ann Bailey, Vanessa Wardi, Misty 

Haxton 

 

Susan Neel, Carolyn Arthur, Vicki 

Young 

 

 

Alma Owen, Teri Hopkin 

 

Bee Nahmias, Mary Bartlett, Misty 

Haxton, Vanessa Wardi 

 

 

Peggy Brann, Mary Emma 

McConaugey, Rosalie Cooper 

 

Margaret Foust, Sharon Gunn, 

Carol Penn 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                     

                                              Scrumptious Saturday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jackie Walker, Vanessa Wardi, Faith 

Popper 

 

Rosalie Cooper, Samantha Hubbard, 

Faith Popper, Vanessa Wardi 

 

Peggy Brann, Susan Neel 

 

Mary Emma McConaughey, Jane 

Kibler, Lex Gilbert 

 

Jackie Walker, Sharon Gunn 

 

Lex Gilbert, Judy Michna, Carolyn 

Arakaki 



 
 

 

Name    

 

Address, including PO Box    

. 

Telephone    Email     

 

 

Spouse’s Name (if any) Want to be listed in the yearbook?  Yes No    

 

 

Emory Community Affiliation (if any)      If 

you are a new member, may we list your address and phone number in the newsletter? Yes  No    

 

Please complete form and send with your check made out to EUWC for $32.00 ($30 for dues $2 for mailing the 

yearbook) to Martha Catherwood, 2911 Galahad Drive, Atlanta, GA 30345 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EUWC Membership Form 2018– 2019 

 


